

Church Drove, Outwell, Wisbech, Cambs PE14 8RH Tel: 01945 772439 Email: office@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk Web: www.beaupreprimary.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs Michelle Munday

Newsletter 36 1st July 2022

Important Dates

4th July TL Productions - Last order date for delivery to school for 20th July

5th July Blue Class Trip - Banham Zoo

7th July Orange Class Trip - Strangers Hall

7th July Rainbow Class Swimming Wk 4 of 5

7th July Green Class Trip - Hunstanton

Week 36

Welcome to this week's newsletter!

It was great to see so many of you attend our Sports Day on Tuesday morning, with the weather remaining warm and dry for us all. For many it was their first sports day and I was incredibly proud of all the children with their behaviour, support for each other and great sportsmanship too. I would like to say a big thank you to Mr Davies for organising the event and to all the staff for their support and hard work to make the event run smoothly.

This week, we have received a book for each child from the DFE to celebrate the Queen's Jubilee. Children will bring their book home with them today or early next week. This will add to the other jubilee memorabilia they have already received.

Wishing you all a wonderful relaxing weekend.

Mrs Munday

Headteacher

Staffing Structure 2022

I am pleased to share with you our class staffing structure from September 2022 which is as follows:

Year Group	Class	Teacher	Teaching Assistant
Reception	Rainbow	Mrs Eaves	Mrs Maryon
Year 1	Red	Miss Knight	Mrs Shinn
Year 2	Blue	Miss Brand	Mrs Secker Mr Hutchings
Year 3	Purple	Miss Monck (Monday, Tuesday, Friday) Miss Bagg (Tuesday, Wednesday)	To be confirmed
Year 4	Green	Mr Davies (Monday-Thursday) Miss Bagg (Friday)	Miss Bagg (Monday, Tuesday) Ms Fey (Wednesday-Friday)
Year 5	Orange	Mrs Riley	Mrs Connell
Year 6	Yellow	Mrs Summer Mr Davies (Friday)	Mrs Calver

Interventions and extra support will be delivered by Mrs Scott and Mrs Fey throughout the school.

Sports Day 2022

SPORTS DAY 2022

With a warm sun, a cooling breeze and seats filling before the athletes had even taken their places, the scene was set for a busy and highly competitive morning. Sports Day was back! The day that the children had been practising for and building towards had arrived.

After such a long break, it was brilliant to have the parents back in with us again, cheering and encouraging the children along as they raced determinedly down the track. We'd like to thank you all for making the effort to join us. Your presence really does help to make it special.

Children had competed in heats before the big day to try to keep the racing close, which worked when we began with some very closely contested sprints. The egg and spoon race followed, creating some surprise results.

Then a new event, the long distance race, was run for the first time with Orange and Yellow classes competing for their teams. Children were given the choice of whether they wanted to run and we were delighted that so many did. A mass start and one lap of the field with points available for every runner taking part.

The skipping races were next, showing real perseverance from some children before the final track event; the obstacle race, demonstrated by Charlie. This set us up for the team through a hoop challenge which is always slightly chaotic, but highly entertaining.

There was great sportsmanship on display and we were impressed with the positive attitude and the way that everyone was prepared to give it their best go. All the children played their part wonderfully. There were brave performances in all classes, top quality racing and very close finishes in many races.

A massive thank you to all the school staff who helped set up before school, and who worked hard throughout the event to make sure that the children were looked after and in the right place at the right time. A big thank you to the Year 6 house captains and volunteers who helped distribute stickers, support races and shuttle equipment back to the start to keep the event running smoothly.

Mr Davies











Sports Day 2022

2022	Field Event Champion	Track Event Champion
Rainbow	William	Tilly
	Alivia	Toby
Red	Tyler	Indiah
	Phoebe	Ryan
Blue	Billy	Evie
	Poppy-Fae	Andre
Purple	Tai	Alice
	Alice	Owen Wr
Green	Oliver	Poppy S
	Poppy S	Oscar
Orange	Thomas	Lacie-Ma
	Lilly-Danielle	Thomas
Yellow	Reece	Holly
	Hollie	Reece



	House Championship				
	Position	House	Points Total		
	1 st	Cranes	1011		
	2 nd	Kingfishers	964		
e	3 rd	Swans	952		
	4 th	Marsh Harriers	907		















Important Information



Headlice

We have had a report of a case of head lice in school. We would like to remind you to check your child's hair regularly for head lice and treat accordingly.

Long hair should be tied back in school at all times.

NHS Advice on Head Lice & Nits





Appropriate Online Games

We are aware that some children have been playing or viewing videos of an online game called Poppy Playtime. This game contains frightening images that are paired with child friendly items.

As part of our safeguarding we would like to remind you of age appropriate TV, games and videos and to be mindful of what your children may be viewing on line.

Parents who wish to access further information about online safety, such setting up parental controls and protecting young people on the internet, can visit www.internetmatters.org.

News

Rainbow Class

On Friday, Mrs Slade, a Dental Nurse, visited Rainbow Class. She explained how we needed to look after our teeth and demonstrated how to clean them properly with the aid of 'Malcolm', a prosthetic set of teeth. We talked about what food was good for our teeth and what food is not so good. Mrs Slade then read us a story about visiting the dentist and gave us the book to keep. She asked us all to draw our faces on a paper plate and to pay particular attention to our teeth. Mrs Slade also gave us our very

own little 'Malcolm' to keep in class so that

we can practise brushing teeth.

We had such a great afternoon and we do hope that she will visit us again next year. Thank you Mrs Slade!











Orange Class

In Orange Class, our topic is the Tudors this half term. We re-enacted the execution of Ann Boleyn, (Mrs Riley) her ladies/men in waiting were devastated as they lead her to her death. The hostile unruly crowd threw rotten fruit and vegetables as she walked through the streets to The Tower and to the hooded executioner who would slice her head off with his sword. The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and produced some excellent pieces of writing.











Upcoming Events...

Disco

We are very excited to announce that school discos are back!

Friday 8th July

KS1 & Y3 5.45 - 6.45

Y4, 5 & 6 7.00 - 8.00

Ticket Price £1 per child.

Tickets go on sale from Monday 4th July on the school gate, or from the school office.

Bag2School

Bag2School bags have gone home with children this week.

This bag can be filled with your unwanted clothes, shoes, bags and bedding. Unfortunately Bag2School will not accept school uniform that has a logo on.

Please drop off full bags inside the middle gate at the front of the school on Monday 18th July before 9am.

Black bin bags are acceptable if you have more than one bag worth of items.



Awards and Celebrations



1st Swans and

Kingfishers

3rd Cranes

4th Marsh Harriers

Congratulations...

Johnathon received his medal for his RNLI charity walk completed earlier this year.





<u>Attendance</u>

Our attendance figures for the week ending Friday 17th June are as follows:

Gold Green Class 98.21%

Silver Purple Class 98.15%

Bronze Orange Class 97.93%



The winner of the 100% attendance prize for week ending Friday 24th June is in Alexa in Green Class!

Above and Beyond

This week's Above and Beyond goes to Caitlin from Orange Class for excellent library skills and support.

Well done!





Dates for your diary - New events shown in bold

2021/2022		
4th July	TL Productions - Last order date for delivery to school for 20th July	
5th July	Blue Class Trip - Banham Zoo	
7th July	Orange Class Trip - Strangers Hall	
7th July	Rainbow Class Swimming Wk 4of 5	
7th July	Green Class Trip - Hunstanton	
8th July	BFG - School Disco - details to follow	
11th July	Yellow Class Shakespeare Day. Performance at 3.30 - Y6 Parents/Carers welcome	
14th July	Rainbow Class Swimming Wk 5 of 5	
15th July	Lunchtime Co - Bastille Day Lunch	
15th July	Reports to Parent	
15th July	Y6 Leavers Party 5-7pm	
18th July	Bags2Schools Return to School before 9am	
19th July	Red Class Event - Seaside History Event	
20th July	TL Productions - Order delivery to school	
21st July	Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.15am - Y6 Parents/Carers welcome	
22nd July	School breaks for summer holidays	
22nd July	Lunchtime Co - Seaside Day Lunch	

2022/2023		
5th September	Children return to school	
5th September	Lunchtime Co - Back to School Lunch	
17th October	Tempest Photography - Individual Photographs	
20th October	Flu Immunisations - All Year Groups	
2nd December	Flu Immunisations - Sweep Up Session All Year Groups	
14th December	Pantomime - In school activity	
21st February	Tempest Photography - Class Group Photos	